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January 19, 2023 

The Honorable Bob Lynn, Chair 

House Judiciary Committee 

Legislative Office Building, Room 208 

Concord, NH 03301 

RE: HB 308 An act relative to a quorum for meetings open to the public to include remote 

presence. 

Dear Chair Lynn and Members of the Committee, 

The Rivers Management Advisory Committee (RMAC) is writing to express its support of 

House Bill 308, which allows public bodies to meet virtually. 

The RMAC supports this bill because 

• Our experience was that remote meetings during the pandemic increased 

attendance and participation at public meetings, 

• Many volunteers in New Hampshire are experiencing issues with driving during 

inclement weather and after sundown, 

• The state’s local river management advisory committees and other state and 

municipal groups have reported similar experiences, and 

• Current technology allows bodies to conduct meetings effectively and efficiently 

in a remote setting. 

Several of the local advisory committees for the nineteen designated rivers in the state 

have difficulty meeting quorum requirements or have lost members who are unable to 

drive an hour or more to meetings, including at night or in inclement weather. Having a 

remote attendance option that could apply to all public bodies in the state would allow 

greater participation in New Hampshire’s culture of volunteer-based civic engagement. 

These volunteers should be counted towards a quorum so that these boards, 

committees, and commissions can conduct their statutory business. 

The RMAC is a legislatively created body charged to work with the New Hampshire 

Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) to administer RSA 483, the Rivers 

Management and Protection Program. The Governor and Council appointed Committee is 

composed of members from business, agriculture, hydroelectric, municipal government, 

water supply, conservation, recreation, fish and game, and historical interests.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Michele L. Tremblay, Chair 
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